

NINTH JUDICIAL COMMITTEE

Box 70, Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605-0070 Tele: (914) 997-8105 / Fax: (914) 684-6554

By Hand

February 5, 1992

Mark Davies, Executive Director Temporary Commission on Local Government Ethics 235 Mamaroneck Avenue Suite 400 White Plains, New York 10605

Dear Mr. Davies:

As discussed, enclosed is our recent correspondence with Governor Cuomo's office. Although you stated that the Temporary Commission does not handle matters involving the judiciary, perhaps the Ethics Commission is in a position to address the serious derelictions of the New York State Board of Elections in wholly refusing to exercize its mandate under the Election Law and protect the citizens of the Ninth Judicial District.

I would appreciate your thoughts as to how best to tackle this absolutely scandalous situation.

Yours for ethics in government,

ELENA RUTH SASSOWER

Coordinator, Ninth Judicial Committee

Elena Ruth Bassone

Enclosures:

- (a) 10/24/91 ltr to Governor Cuomo
- (b) 10/31/91 1tr to Governor Cuomo
- (c) 12/19/91 1tr to Governor Cuomo